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We therefore advocate a combination of criminal charges for failures to deliver methane in a safe, leak free 

and reliable manner coupled with civil penalties for shortfalls in service delivery including timely 

disconnection and abandonment upon customer request or disconnection/abandonment charges over a 

certain, reasonable threshold for outgoing customers. 

We support any inclusion of civil and criminal penalties into the code and any future updated service 

agreements. Further we urge that any variations on existing licencing agreements with distributors be put 

out to public consultation for community input. 

 

 

Friends of the Earth Australia commends the Essential Services Commission for its history of genuine 

consultation including comprehensive briefings and direct stakeholder engagement. We appreciate the 

opportunity to comment on proposed changes and updates to Codes of Practice and other system and 

management reviews. 

We make ourselves available for any questions or clarifications that might be sought by the Essential Services 

Commission and give approval for this submission to be made public. 

 

 

Freja Leonard 

No More Gas campaign coordinator 

Friends of the Earth Melbourne 

 




